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Jay Planning Board

June 19, 2007
Board: 
Delance White, Mary Howes, Dennis Stevens, Mike Hobbs, James Kachnovich.
Staff:    
Shiloh Ring.
Others:  
Tom Saviello, Chuck Kraske, Mike Rowland and Sarah Hedrick, Verso Androscoggin LLC; Terry Trask and Robert DiPompo.
The meeting began at 7:00 and was presided over by Chairman, Delance White.

1. Minutes – May 15, 2007
Mary Howes made a motion to accept the minutes of May 15, 2007. Dennis Stevens seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

2.
Terry Trask – Flood Hazard Development Permit
Delance stated that this was a renewal of a permit that had lapsed. He explained that it was for work that had been previously approved by the Town and the DEP, but that the Town permit had expired prior to the work being completed. Delance questioned the issue of water backing up onto adjacent properties due to material that had previously been placed on the site. Terry stated that he will be ditching the toe of the fill to restore the flow of water.
Terry stated that he was planning to place the remainder of the fill this year and then allow it to settle through the winter. He questioned whether he would then be allowed to place the finish grade of material next summer. The Board agreed that he would be able to place finish material over the area that is being filled this year as long as no new floodplain/wetland areas are filled. Shiloh Ring stated that, once the fill was in place this year, it would need to be stabilized to assure that erosion does not occur through the winter or next spring. 

Mike Hobbs made a motion to approve the Flood Hazard Development Permit for Minor Development for Terry Trask. Mary Howes seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
3.
Jay and Jo Couture – Shoreland Zoning & Flood Hazard Development Permit
Delance White explained to the Board that Shiloh Ring was discussing this application with the State and that she is waiting to hear back from them regarding the floodplain boundary. 
Mike Hobbs made a motion to table the application until the July 10th Board meeting. Dennis Stevens seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

4.
Verso Androscoggin LLC – Schedule of Compliance - CW-48 Corrective Action 


Plan and CW-42 Replacement

Chuck Kraske explained that they intended to over drill CW-42 and CW-48 to reinstall the wells where they currently exist. However, if it is not possible then the Mill will need to determine a new location for the installation. Chuck anticipated that the new location would be directly adjacent to the existing well. He further explained that they were replacing CW-42 proactively due to the possibility that in might have the same type of failure as occurred at CW-48.

Mike Hobbs questioned how they would complete the reinstallation. Chuck stated that, since the well is very deep ,they need to make sure they look at all of the options, discuss the details with the well drilling contractor and come up with the best way to reinstall the well in the same location. Chuck explained that, since the PVC pipe is actually screened in the overburden, it does not have the same strength as a solid PVC pipe and may make the removal and/or reinstallation more difficult. The Mill intends to screen the new well at the same intervals as the current well in hopes of capturing the same amount of water. They are currently pumping from CW-47 and are only getting about 30% of the water normally collected at CW-48. Chuck explained that these wells were installed in 1994 as passive wells and became active pumping wells in 1996.
Mike Hobbs made a motion to approve the CW-48 Corrective Action Plan and the replacement plan proposed for CW-42. Jim Kachnovich seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

5.
Verso Androscoggin LLC – Air Permit No. 9 - Special Condition 2. Bulk Handling – Alternative Monitoring – Starch Silo No. 2
Delance White stated that the issue the Mill had experienced was due to a failed electrical board. He questioned what the Mill planned to do if they actually had a failure related to the probe. Sarah Hedrick stated that the Mill has ordered a spare probe and, if necessary, they will abandon the current probe in place, empty the starch silo, and develop a new location for a new probe. It would take approximately 2-3 weeks to empty out the silo and perform the installation.

Delance recommended that the Mill complete the work proactively if possible. He stated that, if the Mill had a shut down when the Silo could be emptied, they should consider installing a port for the new probe. Then, if the probe failed they would already have the port in place to be able to install the new probe. Sarah stated that the Mill did not have any plans to empty the silo, which would have to be done prior to any welding on the silo due to the potential for explosion. Delance recommended that they look into the option of installing the port ahead of time.
Mary Howes made a motion to approve the Special Condition 2. Bulk Handling Alternative Monitoring–Starch Silo No. 2. Mike Hobbs seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

6.
Verso Androscoggin LLC – Schedule of Compliance – Disposal of Bleach Plant 


Scrubber Saddles & SVP ClO2 Absorber Packing Saddles

Shiloh Ring explained that this material is not approved for continuous disposal in the landfill because the waste is only generated periodically when the saddles are replaced. Therefore, the Mill comes to the Board for approval each time the waste is generated. 15 cubic yards of each saddle material are proposed for disposal for a total of 30 cubic yards.

Mike Hobbs made a motion to approve the disposal of bleach plant scrubber saddles & SVP ClO2 absorber packing saddles. Dennis Stevens seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Mary Howes made a motion to adjourn. Dennis Stevens seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
